Friday 18th October 2024

Dear Parents / Carers,

Good afternoon and welcome to this week's Parent Bulletin.

For your information, below are some of the great celebrations and events that have taken place on campus this week as well as important information regarding students and future events.

### **CELEBRATIONS & EVENTS THIS WEEK:**









**REMEMBER Clocks go BACK 27.10.24** 

### **BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS**

Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

### **Weekly Parent Bulletin**

#### **All Parents**

### Come and join our AMAZING team!

We are looking for an enthusiastic and self-motivated **Cleaner** 

to join our busy, friendly Premises team.

Working hours: Monday to Friday 12pm - 5pm (12pm - 3pm would also be considered)

Hourly rate: £11.59

<u>Click here for more information</u> or see the attached <u>advert</u>.

#TeamBGLC or for further details email <a href="mailto:dphipps@brookvalegroby.com">dphipps@brookvalegroby.com</a> or call 0116 287 9921 Ext 317 during school office hours, 8am to 4pm (M-T) 8am to 3.30pm (F).

#### **All Years**

- **Lost Property** Please <u>click here</u> for this week's new items. Any uncollected items will be disposed of/recycled after half term.
- E-Scooters safety alert Lithium-ion batteries in e-scooters can catch fire or explode if damaged or faulty. To reduce the risk of fire buy from a reputable seller, follow the manufacturer's instructions and check reviews. Please <u>click here</u> for a flyer with important information ahead of Half term. Polite note that E-Scooters are <u>not</u> allowed on campus.
- Years 7 11 Flu Vaccinations The NHS immunisations team will be visiting campus on Thursday 28th November to see Students in Years 7-11 for their Flu Vaccine. A letter with a link to the consent form will be shared after half term.
- Borneo 2025 In July 2025, 18 students and 2 staff will be travelling to Borneo. Whilst there we will be involved in project work to help local communities such as building classrooms, toilet blocks and working on environmental projects such as tree planting. Students have been fundraising individually to pay their way for the trip, but we are currently raising the money to pay for the bus to the airport. Anything extra we raise will be used to buy school supplies that we will give out to the local children. Anything you can give will be greatly appreciated. Thank you! Please click here for more details. We would love it if you could donate on and/or share our GoFundMe page: https://gofund.me/d218d350



 Career's Newsletter- Please <u>click here</u> for this month's career Newsletter for Parents/Students in years 7-11



### **BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS**

Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

### **Weekly Parent Bulletin**

KS	3	-Yea	rs
7,	8	and	9

### KS3 Spellings -

Dear Parent/Carer, As you will be aware this term in KS3 we have introduced spellings into our English homework booklets. Each week students have been tested on these spellings. using the back of their homework booklets to highlight those words they have spelt incorrectly. Over the break can you support us by retesting your child on these misspelt words; a note can be made in your child's planner as to how they did with this retest. Many thanks for your continued support, Miss Holmes, Assistant Faculty Lead, KS3 English.

#### Year 7

 Please see message below from Mrs Bellamy - Faculty Leader - English, Media & Literacy:

It is routine practice for the class organisation in year 7 to be reviewed at the end of the first half term. We look at data that has come from the primary schools, alongside our Reading Plus data, and our growing knowledge of the students themselves.

This year, in both R and S cohorts, we will have class 1 for the students with the highest primary school data and the highest reading ages, and a support set for students who require additional support and input to access our curriculum. The rest of the classes will be broadly mixed ability.

After half term your child may find themselves in a different class and, or, a different teacher because of this restructuring. No child will be disadvantaged due to these moves; their progress - as well as their wellbeing - is of paramount importance to us.

Thank you for your support.

### Year 11

- Y11 English Trip to "Poetry Live" event in Nottingham on 23rd January 2025- we have secured a number of tickets to attend this event in Nottingham which compliments the English coursework. We plan to run a coach during the school day, but we anticipate returning to campus after transport has left the school site. Details will be circulated on our return after half term. We apologise in advance as there is likely to be a quick turnaround for payment to confirm our provisional booking.
- The <u>Year 11 Mock Timetable</u> is now available! Year 11 Mocks will commence on Monday 18th November and will be running for two weeks up until Friday the 29th November.

Any queries, please contact the Exams Team at <a href="mailto:exams@brookvalegroby.com">exams@brookvalegroby.com</a>

#### Post 16

 P16 Trip Health and Social Care "Grade Booster Event" - details have been shared by email for students of Health and Social Care. We plan to take the campus minibus to this event taking place at Star City, Birmingham on Tuesday 26/11/24. Deadline for payments on Arbor>Activities>Trips by Friday 8th November or until all available places have been taken.



# BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

## **Weekly Parent Bulletin**

Year 12	<ul> <li>Year 12 Trips to NEC UCAS Discovery &amp; King Power 2025 - click here for the letter shared regarding these trips on 11th March and 24th June 2025. Places available now to book on Arbor &gt; Activities &gt; Trips &gt; Trip - Y12 NEC UCAS Discovery &amp; King Power Bowl.</li> <li>Year 12 Work Experience 30th June to 4th July 2025 - click here for the letter shared regarding Work Experience for Year 12 students in the summer term.</li> </ul>
Year 13	• The <u>Year 13 Mock Timetable</u> is now available! Year 13 Mocks will commence on Monday 18th November and will be running for two weeks up until Friday the 29th November.

Any queries, please contact the Exams Team at <a href="mailto:exams@brookvalegroby.com">exams@brookvalegroby.com</a>